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6 April 2022 
 

RE Official Information Act request CDHB 10841 
 
I refer to your email dated 22 March 2022 requesting the following information under the Official 
Information Act from Canterbury DHB. Specifically:    
 

1. Under the contract with St George's Maternity - is the hospital funded for a set number of 
births and transfers during the term of the contract? Or does it only receive funding for each 
actual birth/transfer?  
 

The Canterbury DHB Primary Maternity Services Agreement with St George’s Hospital has the following 
service lines and contracted volumes – with payment made per service delivered: 

 

Service  Contracted Volume 

Labour & Delivery at Primary Maternity Facility No specified volume 

Labour only at Primary Maternity Facility No specified volume 

Postnatal Stay (mother) at Primary Maternity Facility  Up to 870 Stays per annum  

Labour, Delivery and Postnatal Stay at Primary Maternity 
Facility 

385 Stays per annum – 
indicative 

 
  

2. How much funding has the CDHB budgeted for the contract with St Georges Maternity in the 
current financial year? Can you break this down by costs for the building and staff?  
 

The Canterbury DHB 2021/22 budget for the Primary Maternity Services Agreement with St George’s 
Hospital is estimated at $2,050,574. This budget covers the rolled-up costs for delivery of the services. 
 

3. Can you please let me know when the current contract with St George's ends?  
 

The current Primary Maternity Services Agreement expires on 30 June 2023. 
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4.  Under what circumstances can St George's break the contract with the DHB? 
 

There are a number of clauses in the Agreement that set out the criteria, requirements and effects for 
ending the Agreement by either party. Please refer to Appendix 1 (attached) for Clauses B24 – B34 of 
the Primary Maternity Services Agreement with St Georges Hospital. 
 
I trust that this satisfies your interest in this matter. 
 
Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the 
Canterbury DHB website after your receipt of this response.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Ralph La Salle 
Senior Manager, OIAs 
Canterbury DHB & West Coast DHB. 
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